
 

 

 

 

HERITAGE COUNCIL DETERMINATION 

Determination Date 5 December 2019 

Place/Object Name Point Lonsdale Maritime and Defence Precinct 

Location 2 Point Lonsdale Road, Point Lonsdale, Borough of Queenscliffe  

VHR Number H1517 

Category Registered Place 

 
At a meeting of the Heritage Council of Victoria on 3 October 2019 it was determined that, in 
accordance with sections 49 and 62 of the Heritage Act 2017, the above place is to be 
amended in the Heritage Register, by making the following amendments: 

• amending the registered place name in accordance with the Executive Director’s 
recommendation report; and 

• amending the extent of registration by adding land, in accordance with the Executive 
Director’s recommendation report; and 

• including the place in the Heritage Register in the heritage categories of Registered 
Archaeological Place and Registered Objects Integral to a Registered Place in 
addition to the current category of Registered Place; and 

• amending the categories of works or activities which may be carried out in relation to 
the place for which a permit under the Heritage Act 2017 is not required, in 
accordance with the relevant terms of the Executive Director’s recommendation 
report; and 

• including registered objects integral to understanding the cultural heritage 
significance of the registered place, pursuant to section 49(1)(e) of the Heritage Act 
2017, in accordance with the list of five items at ‘2.’ referred to on page 4 of the 
Executive Director’s recommendation. 

This decision was reached having considered the information included in the Executive 
Director’s recommendation report and submissions received pursuant to s.44 of the Heritage 
Act 2017. The Heritage Council is of the view that it is neither necessary nor desirable for it 
to approve or amend either the Statement of Cultural Heritage Significance or Permit Policy 
recommended by the Executive Director in relation to the place. The Heritage Council’s 
reasons for determining to make the above amendments to the Heritage Register are 
otherwise generally in accordance with the reasons of the Executive Director. 

 

Professor Stuart Macintyre AO 
Chair, Heritage Council of Victoria 


